
Hanover Public Schools
Matthew A. Ferron 
Superintendent of Schools 

Deborah St. Ives 
Assistant Superintendent 

Thomas R. Raab, Ed.D. 
Business Manager 

Joan Woodward 
Student Services Director	
  

188 Broadway, Hanover, MA 02339 ● www.hanoverschools.org ● Telephone 781-878-0786 ● Facsimile 781-871-3374 
The mission of the Hanover Public Schools is to guide every student to thrive in a global society. 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: June 22, 2016 
Re: FY ’16 Budget Closeout Update 

Please find attached the final FY ’16 Monthly Reporting Summary. The final budget figures 
have calculated as expected for FY ’16. All known expense invoices and or purchase orders have 
been encumbered and are included among the encumbrances listed in each category. Most of 
these are being paid in your expense packet this evening. Town Hall will be running a final FY 
’16 expense warrant on July 14 due to Town Hall on July 8. I will consolidate the final bills for 
the July 8 deadline and respectfully ask the committee to sign the final FY ’16 warrant which 
will be made available for your review and signature by Wednesday morning, July 6, 2016 here 
at Salmond as we’ve done in the past.    

At the bottom of the second page, note that we have $153,537.79 unencumbered for FY ’16. Our 
total salary liability for the balance of FY ’16 is $238,794.28 for a difference of $85,256.49. As 
we’ve discussed, part of our FY ’16 budget planning included using up to $100,000 in funds 
from the FY ’16 Circuit Breaker allocation. This year we’ve taken a conservative budget 
approach with respect to our FY ’16 Circuit Breaker funds and haven’t expended them yet. 
Following the budget as originally planned, I anticipate charging $85,256.49 to the FY ’16 
Circuit Breaker allocation to Special Education tuitions, thus completely exhausting the FY ’16 
operating budget and rolling the remaining $238,003.51 in Circuit Breaker funds to FY ’17.  

These calculations represent all known obligations both regarding salary and expenses at this 
time. Please remember that there are still several days left to FY ’16 and a few unknown 
obligations may arise. I do not anticipate needing beyond the $100,000 in Circuit Breaker funds 
that we budgeted. When the FY ’16 budget is closed, I will only expense what is needed from 
Circuit Breaker reserving as much as possible for FY ’17.   
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